
Appendix B 

Provider Responses to the Consultation 

 

Residential & Nursing Care Homes 

 

Responses of the North & South Sefton Care Home Group 

Hope you are well. Many thanks for your recent letter regarding the proposed Sefton fees. We fully 

understand the council pressures however we remain dissatisfied with the suggested amount of 

8.02%.  

Please find attached the letter from the North and South Sefton Care Home Group. I have asked care 

homes to individually send their own letters and emails to you too.  Let me know what I need to do 
to speak at the committee meeting on the 4th April.  

Letter 

 



 

 

 

Thank you for sending this letter on Friday afternoon from Deborah Butcher. 

I do not agree with the proposed fee uplift and I wanted to make Sefton aware of 

that. It doesn't even cover the minimum wage increase? 

Other providers are again not happy.  We need a meeting urgently to discuss this 

"proposed fee".  It is very worrying that the Council do not see the financial impact of 

their proposed fee will have on the Care Homes in Sefton. 

  



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

Sefton Social Care 2024/25 Fees Proposal  

Many thanks for your recent letter dated 23rd February detailing the proposed fee increase of 8.02% 

for 2024/25. The purpose of this letter is to express our collective disapproval over the suggested 
fee.  

Increasing Costs on Providers 

The proposed increase does not even match nor cover the substantial increase in the national 

minimum wage currently at 9.8%. This is before the additional cost pressures in our care home 
operations have been considered.  



Gross Payments 

It is not for the care provider to recover personal contributions but for the local authority. After 

years of frustrated delay this important matter cannot be further postponed, and an implementation 

date of 1st October 2024 is requested to provide the sector with desperately required planning 
certainty. Please establish gross payments to social care providers.  

Conclusion 

I would hope that Sefton Council will genuinely recognise the ongoing social care challenge we face 

looking after societies’ most vulnerable and make the ethical and moral right decision to value our 

people, their amazing contribution and sincerely support this fragile sector at this time.  Please 
review this proposal and increase the fees to allow for genuine social care operation.  

 

 
  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Sefton Social Care 2024/25 Fees Proposal   

Thank you for your recent letter dated 23rd February detailing the proposed fee 

increase of 8.02% for 2024/25. The purpose of this letter is to express our disapproval 

over the suggested fee increase, following discussion with our finance team.  

  

Increasing Costs on Providers  

We would like to be able to uplift our minimum wage earners to the RLW, and the 

proposed increase does not even match nor cover the substantial increase in the 

national minimum wage currently at 9.8%. This is before the additional cost pressures 

in our care home operations have been considered.  
  

Gross Payments  

We have the additional financial burden of being responsible for recovery of 

personal contributions for residents who are funded through the LA; this is not for the 

care provider to recover personal contributions but for the local authority.  

After years of frustrated delay this important matter cannot be further postponed, 

and an implementation date of 1st October 2024 is requested to prov ide the sector 

with desperately required planning certainty. Please establish gross payments to 

social care providers.  

  

Conclusion 



I  would hope that Sefton Council will genuinely recognise the ongoing social care 

challenge we face looking after societies’ most vulnerable and make the ethical and 

moral right decision to value our people, their amazing contribution and sincerely 

support this fragile sector at this time.   

 

Please rev iew this proposal and increase the fees to allow for genuine social care 

operation.  

 

 
 

Hope you are well and receive this with enough time to factor in . There wasn't a lot of time 
to schedule  into my busy work load and commitments hence  the date and time sent .  

Thank You for your letter and the proposed increased fee rates attached in Deborah's letter , 

which I believe you've asked providers to respond to yourself around the Sefton funding for 
24/25 . 

The fee levels proposed in the below remit do not cover the cost of care as I will detail 
further . 

"1 Whether the level of PREPOSSED FEE set out will cover the cost of meeting 

assessed care needs within an efficient residential/nursing home for the period from 1st April 
2024 to 31st March 2025; and 

2. If you do not agree with the above RATES and if you consider that they will not cover the 

Care Act 2014, the cost of meeting assessed care needs within an efficient 
residential/nursing home, please outline why and provide any supporting information. "  

The fee rate is flawed, and the percentage increases should be higher. The care acts states 
councils should assure they have evidence the fee rates are appropriate .... 

How have you done this ? The fair cost of care would have demonstrated Sefton paying 

inappropriate rates . These are also all very much outdated now and other costs and 

pressures needed reflected . Simply adding a percentage increase to a meaningless figure is 

not effective , fair commissioning or is it influencing, and driving a pace of change , 
consciously improving quality and choice and promoting wellbeing .  

It is commissioning poor services by lack of funds for homes to invest in required support 

and needs of residents , staff and buildings , potentially causing  neglect and harm , failings 

in  regulatory requirements. However,  these may take time to be fed into monitoring bodies 
and could be a ticking time bomb .  

Domiciliary care are struggling with supporting the market and staffing is a huge issue in 

care support.  Along with pressures on hospitals ,it should be remembered that care homes 

are a key service that should be supported as without a buoyant , viable care home market 
the pressures on the other services would be catastrophic .  

At the preposed rates there is no reasonable profit afforded I imagine exits because of poor 

service -closures eventually, viability, lack of interest, retirement lor reduction in numbers in 

the medium and larger care homes  to simply cater for private clients especially in residential 
where more capacity. 

  



To much at once could leave a shortfall in beds and I wonder if the council and health has 
contingency plans in play .  

Relying on current over capacity to drive down costs is not a great model given complexities 
of the above.  

 I hoped that working towards the  Fair cost of Care would be something Sefton would 

embrace/ commit to , this would be a great accolade for Seftons commitment to some of 

its most vulnerable population.  

Providers  have been dangled a carrot for the last 10 years , Government's giving hope 

around fees being more fairly addressed, , I think its really crunch time for providers with 

fees. There is too much pressure around balancing the books , costs are too high , 

expectations , workload , resident needs ,  investment and staffing , agency are too great 
general running cost increases ,  

I don't feel I need to detail or breakdown because you have all the information from the fair 
cost  , although outdated , it is a higher rate than proposed .  

I don't feel there has been a meaningful consultation in this time frame Figure given by Sefton 
, is not consultation ,  then letters required in 26  onwards before meeting on 4th . So only a 
few working days to process , not great for responses and you have a consultation back on 
that info ?  , we've not had discussions with you around fee settings  which might of raised 
feed into council in letter . Possibly I missed a meeting ? Just all appears to be giving a lip 
service a tick box exercise 
. 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 



 

 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



Community Support 

 

Day Care 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Many thanks for your recent letter dated 23rd February detailing the proposed fee increase of 8.57% 
for 2024/25.  The purpose of this email  is to express disapproval over the suggested fee increase.   

The proposed increase does not even match nor cover the substantial increase in the national 
minimum wage currently at 9.8% & this is before the additional cost pressures we are experiencing.  



The rates currently paid by Sefton for Day services do not cover our costs and despite presenting our 

detailed cost information  last year we are still not receiving full cost recovery, this level of  uplift will 

make our financial position even worse.  

We request that Sefton review this proposed increase in fees. 

 
 
 
It was disappointing to hear some community providers are prepared to take an uplift based 
on paying the RLW but not prepared to pay this to their staff. As a RLW employer we are 

more than happy to accept an uplift based on this for all of our staff, not only those working 
in community settings. 
  
Rewarding providers to pay differential rates does nothing for the workforce challenges 
faced by providers and will not lead to market sustainability. 

 
 

Direct Payments 

I find the info is a bit confusing tbh, or I am a bit thick? Are we to pay the PAs £15.84 

p/hr as it seems that is to be the new nat min wage or are we to pay them £12.50 

p/hr maximum as it seems to be that sum quoted in the letter as being advised by 

Sefton? 

From an PA employer point of view, I just need to know which figure to pay the PA 

and trust that all the other info/charts n graphs contained in the letter is understood 

and dealt with by the organisation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Domiciliary Care 

 

 



 

 

Extra Care 

It was disappointing to hear some community providers are prepared to take an uplift based 
on paying the RLW but not prepared to pay this to their staff. As a RLW employer we are 

more than happy to accept an uplift based on this for all of our staff, not only those working 
in community settings. 
  
Rewarding providers to pay differential rates does nothing for the workforce challenges 
faced by providers and will not lead to market sustainability. 
 

 

ISF 

 
I am writing to response to your consultation letter regarding the supported living fees for 24/25 

financial year. While we welcome the council uplifts of 10.09% on the elements outlined in your letter, 

we would like to lobby for a further increase in the rates due to the following:  

 

Other Costs  

 

The 2023/24 initial uplift offer included an uplift on this element based on the September 2022 CPI rate 

of 10.1%. This year this element has not received an uplift.  

 

The element includes several items of expenditure/ investment that we are required to in cur as part of 

the requirements of being a registered provider. These are but are not limited to: 

 

- IT and digitalization running costs. 

We have invested heavily over recent years in digitizing records and providing mobile 

solutions for care records to ensure, that support is offered in the least intrusive way 

within the person supported accommodation. The associated ongoing costs of 

maintaining these systems have been rising at higher rate that inflation at 8.1%. 

 

- Insurance costs 

Insurance cost have been rising since the end of the covid period with premiums seeing 



on average a 55% increase in premiums over this time period – from the CPI data. This is 

a non-negotiable cost of business for all organisations but due to the sector we operate in 

we are often subject to a higher premium due to the higher risks; therefore, price rises 

have an increase impact on business sustainability. 

 

- PPE 

To provide safe support, we have maintained a high-quality level of PPE and held stocks 

to ensure we could also provide staff and people we support with the appropriate level of 

protection. This cost has seen a year on year above inflation increase in the cost of 

providing this in addition this is now a cost born by providers. 

 

The above examples are not exhaustive but are illus trative of the increased costs that providers have 

had to absorb for the last 2-3 years. This has been part of a general increase in costs due to high 

inflation, driven by energy cost, supply chain issues and high demand for items such as PPE. The 

change in policy from last year to a nil uplift means that the pressure on providers to absorb further 

costs as for example CQC registration cost increases is providing challenges to the sustainability of 

levels of support.  

 

A restoration of the uplift to the other cost at the Sept Cpi rate would create a more sustainable 

environment and offset some of the cost pressure we are facing.  

 

Training  

 

As part of the consultation the unit cost per hour given to training of 39p is not able to cover the level 

of training we are required to provide and also to maintain an excellent CQC status which we currently 

have. Our basic cost to train our support workers, team leader and development paper in order to 

delivery higher quality person centered care is 50p hour. 

 

We would like explore any opportunities to reduce this element however as we are opening a training 

center in quarter 1 of the 24/25 and would be happy to offer out our training to other providers on a 

cost recovery basis to the council and other providers to help  assist with the gain of a great economies 

of scale to reduce this cost per hour, however as it stands the level falls somewhere short of our target 

rate. The reason for this is that there is a greater no of courses required such as Oliver McGowan 

training for example, in addition to courses which are unable to take place via e learning and are 

subject to price increases due to the shortage of trainers and venues. An example of this is our statutory 

IOSH training cost have increase by 63% despite a best value procurement exercise. 

 

The element also doesn’t cover any training requirements above the mandatory training, so any person 

specific training such as British sign language or restraint training or any other training related to the 

individual who has significate needs as defined by CQC requirements are not cover by the current fee. 

 

Recruitment and retention  

 

Recruitment and retention remain an issue as the care sector is still competing for a limited pool of 

workers against other support providers and competing industries and or companies able to offer a 

variety of additional benefits and superior wages. Meaning recruitment and retaining high quality staff 

within the charity is still proving a challenge. This competition as outlined on the call by other provider 

is forcing care providers to offer above the real living wage (RLW) to compete for staff and retain our 

best staff. Currently we offer 10p above RLW as this is the biggest factor our staff voice group 

feedback to us in retention. This decision is also driven by market force and is only sustainable at 

higher hourly rate and or continue increases in line with RLW which is why we welcome the 24/25 

uplift but a commitment to a long term pegging to the RLW annual increase would greatly assist 

provider with recruitment and retention.  

 

Our recruitment is at a level where we have relativity low agency usage for the sector, but this is due to 

our investment in a recruitment and retention team. This team is an overhead as part of HR provision 

but the decision not to uplift other costs will put pressure on the levels of resourcing we can allocate to 

this area of the charity.  

 

We are striving to eliminate agency use where possible so that not only can we provide best value for 



commissioners but that we can provide the best quality support to the people and families who depend 

on us daily. This is best achieved by stable and well-trained staff teams which is something that 

agencies no matter how good consistency cannot provide.  

 

Our final point we wish to raise as part of the consultation is that due to NHS support rates being low 

providing a jointly commissioned care package is currently unstainable. These are often complex 

packages requiring specialist training or staff and often at larger ratio’s that a stand ard package. It is 

something we would like to tender for but currently the packages for ourselves are unstainable due to 

the pricing of them. We would welcome an opportunity to discuss this further with yourself and or the 

ICB as it is an area where we feel we can make a difference for the people but under the currently 

commission pricing it is currently we are unable to progress. 

 

 
Supported Living 

Following up on my previous email, I wanted to provide clarification regarding our current 
rate for Sefton Council, which stands at £18.91 rather than £21.26.  
 
Upon review, an uplift increase of 8.57% unfortunately falls short of meeting the necessary 
costs associated with our services. Despite our commitment to delivering high-quality, 
sustainable services, such an increase does not align with our objectives.  
 
We reiterate our request for a more appropriate level of uplifts, as outlined in our previous 
correspondence regarding Supported Living and Residential services. Our request is driven 
by several factors, including: 
• A 9.8% surge in NLW mandates commensurate adjustments in our fee rates.  
• The fiscal drag resulting from frozen National Insurance thresholds further compounds our 
operational costs. 
• CPI of 8.3% (2023). 
• We acknowledge the financial constraints facing local authorities, but the recent allocation 
of additional central funding, coupled with a 5% council tax increase, emphasises the urgent 
need to adequately support vital social care services.  
 
Given these considerations, we kindly request a meeting with our Head of Sustainable 
Funding, Regional Director, and Regional Business Support Manager to further discuss the 
proposed uplift and its implications. 
 
Additionally, we eagerly anticipate Sefton Council's decision regarding the uplift for 
residential services in 24/25. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. We look forward to your response and the 
opportunity to discuss this further. 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

In line with the fee rate consultation request for feedback, we would like the following points 
considered. 

 Hourly pay - The contractual position of Sefton in terms of pay to colleagues. Models 

are based on the RLW of £12 however your letter states ‘figures in the table above 
are not a definitive guide on expenditure on each specific element as it is 
acknowledged that Providers will have their own specific business models and 
operating costs.’ 

 Sleep pay - The contractual position of Sefton in terms of pay to colleagues. If Sefton 

are looking for providers to pay the NLW of £11.44 then 15% towards on costs does 



not cover cost of delivery. Our modelling of this would require an income rate of 
£155.66 per sleep based on 9 hours. 

 
 If Sefton require providers to pay RLW for waking hours and NLW as a minimum for 

sleep-ins a revision to contract will be required. 
 Sleep pay – Sefton appears to be out of line with other local authority areas in 

seeking to maintain NLW for sleep-ins following the ruling which said that sleep-ins 
were not classified as working time. We would like providers to work in collaboration 
with Sefton to agree a set rate to be paid to colleagues for sleep-ins and income 
payment to providers with the surplus funds invested into an increase to the waking 
hourly rate to enable payment of RLW. 

 Sefton Models – we would like to see explanation of how the models have been built 

as opposed to just the £ per category. This would allow providers to compare to their 
own models. For example, annual leave – how many days does this represent and a 
% as we calculate on working days only (261 days per year), sickness – how many 
days is allowed for within your model? 

 Supported Living – your modelling has allowed no inflationary uplift for non-staff 

costs. This is un-sustainable, as you have allowed for a CPI 3.9% increase to all 
elements of non-staff costs within your Community Support rate. Explanation of 
inconsistencies in your modelling would be welcomed. 

 Provider Engagement – it would be welcomed to have provider engagement on fee 

setting much earlier to allow for measured input and considered feedback. We work 
with other LAs from the November prior to uplifts taking effect in April to allow for time 
to do this before presentations need to be made to Cabinet for final sign off. 

 

 

 

Type of Cost  
Actual 
costs 

Sefton 
offer 

Details 

Carer Basic 
Rate  

£12.61 £12.00 
Mix of support worker & 
seniors 

Management  £0.84 £0.84 In line 

Administration  £0.62 £0.62 In line 

Annual Leave  £1.74 £1.66   

Training  £0.63 £0.39   

Sickness  £0.38 £0.30   

NI  £1.13 £0.87   

Pension  £0.48 £0.46   

Other costs  £3.08 £2.80 
Includes increases for central 

support staff 



    Profit  £1.11 £0.60 5% 

Hourly Fee  £22.62 £20.53 10% 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

I am writing to response to your consultation letter regarding the supported living fees for 24/25 

financial year. While we welcome the council uplifts of 10.09% on the elements outlined in your letter, 

we would like to lobby for a further increase in the rates due to the following:  

 

Other Costs  

 

The 2023/24 initial uplift offer included an uplift on this element based on the September 2022 CPI rate 

of 10.1%. This year this element has not received an uplift.  

 

The element includes several items of expenditure/ investment that we are required to incur as part of 

the requirements of being a registered provider. These are but are not limited to: 

 

- IT and digitalization running costs. 

We have invested heavily over recent years in digitizing records and providing mobile 



solutions for care records to ensure, that support is offered in the least intrusive way 

within the person supported accommodation. The associated ongoing costs of 

maintaining these systems have been rising at higher rate that inflation at 8.1%. 

 

- Insurance costs 

Insurance cost have been rising since the end of the covid period with premiums seeing 

on average a 55% increase in premiums over this time period – from the CPI data. This is 

a non-negotiable cost of business for all organisations but due to the sector we operate in 

we are often subject to a higher premium due to the higher risks; therefore, price rises 

have an increase impact on business sustainability. 

 

- PPE 

To provide safe support, we have maintained a high-quality level of PPE and held stocks 

to ensure we could also provide staff and people we support with the appropriate level of 

protection. This cost has seen a year on year above inflation increase in the cost of 

providing this in addition this is now a cost born by providers. 

 

The above examples are not exhaustive but are illustrative of the increased costs that providers have 

had to absorb for the last 2-3 years. This has been part of a general increase in costs due to high 

inflation, driven by energy cost, supply chain issues and high demand for items such as PPE. The 

change in policy from last year to a nil uplift means that the pressure on providers to absorb further 

costs as for example CQC registration cost increases is providing challenges to the sustainability of 

levels of support.  

 

A restoration of the uplift to the other cost at the Sept Cpi rate would create a more sustainable 

environment and offset some of the cost pressure we are facing.  

 

Training  

 

As part of the consultation the unit cost per hour given to training of 39p is not able to cover the level 

of training we are required to provide and also to maintain an excellent CQC status which we currently 

have. Our basic cost to train our support workers, team leader and development paper in order to 

delivery higher quality person centered care is 50p hour. 

 

We would like explore any opportunities to reduce this element however as we are opening a training 

center in quarter 1 of the 24/25 and would be happy to offer out our training to other providers on a 

cost recovery basis to the council and other providers to help assist with the gain of a great economies 

of scale to reduce this cost per hour, however as it stands the level falls somewhere short of our target 

rate. The reason for this is that there is a greater no of courses required such as Oliver McGowan 

training for example, in addition to courses which are unable to take place via e learning and are 

subject to price increases due to the shortage of trainers and venues. An example of this is our statutory 

IOSH training cost have increase by 63% despite a best value procurement exercise. 

 

The element also doesn’t cover any training requirements above the mandatory training, so any person 

specific training such as British sign language or restraint training or any o ther training related to the 

individual who has significate needs as defined by CQC requirements are not cover by the current fee.  

 

Recruitment and retention  

 

Recruitment and retention remain an issue as the care sector is still competing for a limited po ol of 

workers against other support providers and competing industries and or companies able to offer a 

variety of additional benefits and superior wages. Meaning recruitment and retaining high quality staff 

within the charity is still proving a challenge. This competition as outlined on the call by other provider 

is forcing care providers to offer above the real living wage (RLW) to compete for staff and retain our 

best staff. Currently we offer 10p above RLW as this is the biggest factor our staff voice g roup 

feedback to us in retention. This decision is also driven by market force and is only sustainable at 

higher hourly rate and or continue increases in line with RLW which is why we welcome the 24/25 

uplift but a commitment to a long term pegging to the RLW annual increase would greatly assist 

provider with recruitment and retention.  

 



Our recruitment is at a level where we have relativity low agency usage for the sector, but this is due to 

our investment in a recruitment and retention team. This team is an overhead as part of HR provision 

but the decision not to uplift other costs will put pressure on the levels of resourcing we can allocate to 

this area of the charity.  

 

We are striving to eliminate agency use where possible so that not only can we provide best value for 

commissioners but that we can provide the best quality support to the people and families who depend 

on us daily. This is best achieved by stable and well-trained staff teams which is something that 

agencies no matter how good consistency cannot provide.  

 

Our final point we wish to raise as part of the consultation is that due to NHS support rates being low 

providing a jointly commissioned care package is currently unstainable. These are often complex 

packages requiring specialist training or staff and often at larger ratio’s that a standard package. It is 

something we would like to tender for but currently the packages for ourselves are unstainable due to 

the pricing of them. We would welcome an opportunity to discuss this further with yo urself and or the 

ICB as it is an area where we feel we can make a difference for the people but under the currently 

commission pricing it is currently we are unable to progress. 

 

 

 

NI Costs 
With regard to the costs detailed for NI we would welcome clarification as to the workings that 
arrived at the figure of 0.79 for the 2023/24 Fee Rate when the Carer Basic Rate is documented as 
£10.90. This appears to be incorrect and based on a Carer Basic Rate of £10.42. Employer NI is 
currently 13.8% and this is not a component that differs from provider to provider based on their 
own specific business models and operating costs. 
 
Staff Recruitment and Retention 
Care Providers continue to struggle to recruit staff into the sector because we simply cannot 
compete with the wages paid by supermarkets and other retail and hospitality providers. Consistent 
underfunding has led to us being unable to match the starting pay of a checkout assistant with 
significant lower levels of responsibility than our staff teams and demeans social value. 
 
CPI 
There is no element for this, currently at 4%, in the proposed supported living figure. With significant 
increases in utilities, PPE, IT and insurance, along with the need to keep up with new technology, we 
do not understand why this has not been factored into the Council’s calculations. 
 
Market Sustainability 



If the proposed fee uplift goes ahead then many providers are going to struggle to keep afloat, which 
will inevitably result in a depleted market place at a time when we are  seeing an ever increasing 
demand for services. This will have a negative impact on the vulnerable residents of the Borough.  
 
Consultation period 
The consultation period has not been of a reasonable enough timeframe for it be 
meaningful.  Providers have been given very little time to provide feedback and there is no provision 
in the timetable for you to re-consult with providers prior to taking the proposals to cabinet on 4th 
April.  
 
Charity Sector Agreement 
Sefton has an agreement with the charity sector that we will be given 3 months’ notice of any 
changes to fees which has not been adhered to. 
 
Further Comment 
ARC England has carried out a review by local authority of the fee uplifts and is calling for a minimum 
uplift of 12% to cover additional costs associated with the 2023 autumn budget.  Research carried 
out suggests a minimum fee of £21.93 to meet the requirements of the 24/25 national living 
wage.  However, even if this rate were achieved it would not address the significant underfunding 
that has been received over the last 10 years. 
 
We hope that this feedback will be acted upon and that you will reconsider the proposals taken to 
cabinet to ensure the longevity of the provision within the area.  
 

 

Please find below our feed back: 
 

Q1 : Whether the level of proposed fees set out will cover the cost of delivering 
Supported Living Services for the period from 1st April 2024 to 31st March 2025? 
 
We are glad to see Sefton acknowledge the 10.09% increase both for direct support staff 
and the management team above. 
This helps us to maintain the differential between different grades of staff. 
Our comment would be that employers NI % appears to be low. 
£12.00 + £0.84 +£ 0.62 + £1.66 + £0.39 + £0.30 = £15.81 
Employers NI is set at £0.87 = 5.5% 
We are averaging at 8.95% in the year to date 
You asked for our workings behind this : 
For support workers: 
In our supported living services, staff contracted hours average at 29.85 per week x £12.00 
= £358.20 
On average they do a sleep in every week = 9 hours x £11.44 = £102.96 
Gross = £461.16 
Minus ER NI threshold £175 
= £286.16 x 13.8% = £39.49 = 8.56% of gross pay 
There are staff who do extra hours to cover sickness / holidays / staff shortages etc. 
There are staff who do more than one sleep in a week. 
And the salaried staff. 
These items serve to increase the average employer NI 
No uplift has been applied to ‘other costs’. 
As we know, inflation appears to be levelling out but this is after a year where we have seen 
inflation at 10%. 



 
As a company we have seen increases across the board for all other costs, without 
exception. 
For us this includes gas / electric / subscriptions / business insurance and consumables.  
 
A recruitment cost which has only become an expense to us in the last year are sponsorship 
costs to retain valued staff members. These staff members are integral to our support teams 
and who we have significantly invested in through training, support and supervision. This 
was before the availability of local grants but these are time limited. 
 

 
We have also committed to standardised systems to improve and increase training for all 
staff in line with best practice in terms of Skills for Care Core and Mandatory Training, which 
is an increased cost to the organisation with effect from December 2023 going forwards. 
 

Q2 : If you do not agree with the above rates and in particular, if you consider that they 

will not cover the Care Act 2014, the cost of delivering Supported Living Services, 
please outline why and provide any supporting information that you feel may be 

pertinent. 
 
We don’t have any comment on this – other than what has been said above. 
 

 

 

 

We are budgeting for a 5% pay award in the forthcoming year which will mean that, in Supported 
Living, the Carer Basic Rate will rise to between £13.30 and £14.15. This is up to 69% of the SMBC 
proposed rate (compared to (53%) before other employment on-costs such as NI, pension, and 
sickness, etc. The Unions, however, are requesting a substantially larger increase and anything in 
excess of 5% will only exacerbate losses and reduce reserves further. We do not negotiate locally as 
we are part of the NJC which is aligned to the Council and Local Government pay awards.  



Employment is an average of around 85% of all our Supported Living costs so having a correct base 
point is important. 
 
Despite efforts, the recruitment challenges in the Adult Care Sector are well known and, in a market, 
where demand outstrips supply, we are struggling to recruit to vacancies. It has been well 
documented that potential staff have numerous options with many employers (for example, major 
retailers) offering above the foundation living wage. We proactively manage sickness and other 
absences, but the reality is we are having to turn to the goodwill of existing staff to fill gaps (via 
overtime at enhanced rates) and agency staff. Agency rates have increased in the past twelve 
months and are likely to increase again in the next financial year. 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


